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Annual Banquet at the Back-Yard Grill was a Huge Success! 
Renew Your Membership in the Gardeners of the North Shore (application below)

 
Presidents Message 

 
Spring is coming, I think!  Our first meeting of the 
2019 season is Tuesday April 2, 2019 at the 
Pullman room of Chicago Botanic Garden, 7:30 
p.m.  The board will meet briefly at 7:00 before the 
general meeting.  We are pleased to welcome Jerry 
Cleland to this meeting. 

 
Jerry Cleland has been growing orchids for over 25 
years, first in a light room he built in his basement 
and now in a greenhouse in his back yard in 
Highwood. He has spoken about orchids to many 
area and national garden club audiences and 
taught adult education orchid classes at area high 
schools. In addition to the 75-100 orchid plants he 
keeps in his greenhouse, he has begun to raise 
native plants from seed, especially those preferred 
by monarch butterflies. 
 
This presentation will provide an overview of the 
major factors needed to maintain healthy orchids in 
the home. After a brief set of orchid facts, general 
growth characteristics are described with 
accompanying diagrams and photos. Cultural 
requirements will be presented with an eye toward 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
variations across orchid types. Time permitting, a 
demonstration of orchid repotting will end the 
presentation. 
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Review of 2018 Programs 
 
April  - Designing with edibles - Bill Shores 
May - Windy City Gardens - Eliza Fournier 
June - Garden myths and misinformation - Sharon Yiesla 
July - Fun with herbs - Marcia Lautanen Raleigh 
   Pot luck picnic at Schulman's garden 
   Garden walk - Sam Solomon and Rich and Lana Gernady 
Aug. -  Sustainable soils - Fred Spicer 
   Flower and Garden Show at the CBG 
Sept. - Ravine gardens - Scott Byron 
Oct. - Farmers markets - Dori Flerlage 
Nov. - Repurpose and reuse of items for gardens - Nancy Carroll 
Dec.  - Holiday party at the Back Yard Grill ï More pictures can be seen at the following        
link - https://photos.app.goo.gl/jL2kjMoL3d4FKCpn6 
 
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Gerry Palmer is making progress in recovering from his illness 
 
Photo by Charlene Ackerman 

 
 
                                                                                                                    
Alan and Barbara Schulman designed and maintain a public garden in Punta Gorda, Florida, where 
they make their winter home.  There are some photos included in this newsletter and an attached 
newspaper article about the project.   We are all jealous! 
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Garden Pants Gallery  
Holiday party Dec 4, 2018 at Back Yard Grill 
Photos by Marty Winn 
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Ray Kearney and Stephanie Girardi  

                                                                   



 

 

 
 

Rich and Lara Gernady and their two dried flower arrangements 

 

 

              
 

                      

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 


